RA Charter MOA Charter

#273 #16

Publisher Beth Schwartz Issue #18
January 2005 .

Inside this newsletter

January Meeting/Banquet
November meeting notes
Articles
Map
Membership

35 YEARS
AND ROLLIN
STRONG

o The January 16"
2005 meeting will
be held Sunday at
the Whitehouse
Inn. Meet at

6PM This is the
Banquet for 2005

Be There!!

Call Gary 419-265-
8144
Come join us!! Ride your
Bike!
Meetings are held 2™
Tuesday of each month
with the exception of a club
function.
For more info. Contact any
club officer or go to our
website at;
www.bmwridersoftoledo.org
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President
Daryl Apple
315 W. 6™ Street
Port Clinton, Ohio 43452
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Vice-President
Ron Berry
11340 Duff Washa Rd
Oak Harbor, Ohio 43449
419-898-1965

Secretary
Jim Hale
4091 Balduf
Port Clinton Ohio 43452
419-635-2469

Treasurer
Somnja Litalien
4605 Framingham
Sylvania Ohio 43560
419-882-2943

Road Captain
Gary Haydel
134 Vineyard
Rossford Ohio 43460
419-265-8144

Webmaster
Wade Kemp
11760 Sugar Ridge
Bowling Green Oh 43402
419-352-0866
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Minutes For November 2004
Minutes for October were accepted as
printed in newsletter. Daryl called
meeting to order

Presidents Report
Daryl called meeting to order. Daryl
thanked Rita and north coast
motorcycles for sponsoring our :
meeting. Daryl stated that Octoberfest
went well.

Vice-President report
Missing in action. . -

Secretary
Anyone have any problems with the
newsletter. An e-mail was sent to
BMWMOA that we would volunteer for
clean up at the national rally. Thereis a
sign up sheet for this contact John Meese.

Treasurer
Sonja given accepted as given. D-cals,
patches, t-shirts see Sonja.

Road Captain
Gary Missing in action.

Webmaster
Wade message board is working.
Password to post is airhead and then
Beemer.
BMWridersoftoledo.org

Old Business
Flections John Meese asks to be removed
as Road Captain.
Voting: President, Daryl Apple
Vice-president, Ron Berry
Secretary, Jim Hale
Treasurer, Sonja Litalien
Road Captain,

Webmaster, Wade Kemp

Banquet pay at restaurant. RSVP to
Gary at419-265-8144 or 419-666-3126

New Business
Mark from Northcoast Motorcycle
addressed the club. He welcomed the
club and said anytime we would like to
have a meeting there to contact them.
They have an aggressive website that
has about 11000 hits a day. They would
be happy to post any events that we
have for the year. Rita put together a
thank you gift for club. They do a lot of
charity events. They are a young an
aggressive dealership. He thanked
everyone for coming. Indian is coming
back it was bought more info later.
There was a great discussion about
motorcycles at the meeting that was
interesting.
The club thanked Rita and Mark with a
round of applause.

Motion was made and accepted to give
a hundred dollars for door prizes for the
banquet.

Membership
The club welcomed Larry Faunt to his
second meeting. Howard Reash was
welcomed to his first meeting. Chris
Jackson was also welcomed.

BMW RIDERS OF TOLEDO
#i6
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President’s Message
By Daryl Apple

This is a small update on the Jan. 16, 2005,
banquet at the Whitehouse inn. | spoke
with the new manager, Michelle, on Dec.
09, 2004, and confirmed the date would be
Sunday, Jan. 16, 2005 at 6:00 pm.,

as originally planned. She was aiso
informed, based off of past banquets, there
would be 50 to 55 people, however, | did
not have an exact count.

We will be able to order off the menu and
you will be responsible for your own bill. A
gratuity will be added to your bill, this is
their policy. She also informed me that
there is alcohol served on Sundays. We
also spoke briefly about space for the club
and | was informed that 50 people would
take up most of the dining room. I've never
been there, Gary Haydel informs me this is
true.

| have confirmed the reservation with my
credit card and | am told if we don't show
there will be $50 charged to the card. They
are open Sunday from 3:00 - 9:00pm and
you should be able to eat a meal in the $10
- $15 range fairly easy.

Gary Haydel and Daryl Apple will be
attempting to get a head count for Michelle
for a closer number. We will have
attempted to call you by the time the
newsletter is out. If you have not heard
from us, please contact Daryl Apple at 419-
732-3407. There is a recorder, so leave a
message. Hope to see you there.

Merry Christmas everyone! I hope you
had a happy and filling Thanksgiving
and while I'm at it have a Happy New
Year since we won't see most of you
until the Jan. 16, 2005, banquet at the
Whitehouse Inn. Don't forget.

First off, I'd like to give a big THANK
YOU to Beth Schwartz and Michel
Litalien! They served their respective
offices well and will be stepping down
in January to the new officers that were
elected at the November meeting.

Congratulations to Ron Berry, the new
Vice-President, and Jim Hale, the new
Secretary. Welcome aboard as officers
and we look forward to your
contributions in 2005!

This fall has been rather uneventful.
Julie and I have done very little riding
since the weather has changed. I'm
spending all of my free time deer
hunting and Julie is knitting gifts for
Christmas. We also had a new roof put
on the house. It needed it after several
years of procrastination.

The last meeting was interesting and
well attended at the North Coast
Motorcycles shop in Rossford. It's a
beautiful facility and what was it I saw,
motorcycles selling for $32K? 1
thought BMWs were expensive! To be
honest I never really heard of "Big
Dog" motorcycles but I'm sure I
wouldn't want to ride one of them
across country. They're a little under
sprung for me.

Hope to see you all at the January
banquet. They're always a lot of fun.

That is all.

Daryl Apple
Your President

Big Orange
By Mark Nicholas

What is your favorite piece of furniture in
the house? I gotta say, mine’s the couch.
I’ tell you a story about it. I got this couch
from an ex girlfriend. Well, really she saw
some people carrying it to the dumpster in
her apartment complex. When they left, she
ran out there to check it out. Somehow it
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met her approval. (Meaning; it’s like new)
She dragged it home, shampooed it,
vacuumed it, and fumigated it. She kept it
for a couple of years until some mythical
‘change’ clock went off in her head. She
had to have new furniture.

Her replacement couch was a mistake. It
was some Indian blanket looking thing with
cushions as hard as stone. I started calling it
the Flintstone couch. She had it until one
day I ran and jumped on it screaming,
"yabadabadoo!" "That’s it, it’s going back
to the store" she said.

The next sofa was a big hunter green thing.
It was eight foot long and had seat cushions
3 feet wide. When you sat on it and scooted
back your legs stuck straight out in front of
you. I felt child-like, sitting there on the big
people’s furniture. The back of the couch
(if that’s what you want to call it) rose
above the cushions a mere foot and a half.
There were 6 pillows lined along the back.
By the way, what is it with women and
pillows? ‘Women love pillows’ should be
carved in stone on some Buddhist temple as
one of the ‘great truths’. I’ve actually had
women scold me for not having enough
pillows. I figure, one for your head is good.
But that’s just me.

The first couch, the one that was liberated
from a death by dumpster, was given to me.
Since I was using lawn chairs for furniture
in my living room, I was happy to get Big
Orange. The sofa was a colonel type thing,
but don’t quote me on that. I’'m not a sofa
connoisseur. We laughed about it and
named it Big Orange for obvious reasons.
As an added feature it was a ‘sleeper sofa’.
Yes, it had a fold out torture rack with
those bars under that 3 inch foam sponge of
a mattress. You know the kind. It’s what
you use to get rid of those pesky
houseguest. Two days of sleeping on that
and they’re gone!

The girlfriend was one of those kinds of
people that would give you something, but
would hold it over your head for the rest of
your life. Although I had thanked her for
the couch when she first gave it to me, she

used the couch as some kind of weapon in
our many arguments. "If it wasn’t for me,
you wouldn’t even have a couch!" her
venomous lips contorted. Like I was going
to fall to my knees crying, "thank you oh
queen of mercy and compassion for giving
me Big Orange that you saved from the
dumpster!" My life wasn’t really big
enough for her and Big Orange. As time
rolled on Big Orange endured were she did
not.

After all, what is more intimate than a
couch? A couch knows you. Oh brother
does it know you! You’ve laughed, cried,
and made love on a couch. It knows who
your friends and lovers are. Your scent;
your pheromones; your sweat and dreams
are soaked in to your couch. Oh, you can
vacuum it, but part of you remains with it.
A couch speaks to you (metaphorically). A
good sofa says, "welcome friend, have a
seat...better yet, why don’t you just stretch
on out." "Here’s the remote control." Man’s
best friend? I’d say yes. It has that
unconditional love and you don’t have to
drag it around the block every day.

I have a perfectly good queen size mattress,
but I have practically abandoned it for the
couch. A couch holds you where a lone bed
doesn’t. The last lady that stayed over had a
nightmare while sleeping on the mattress.
"Your mattress has ‘bad vibes’ or ‘bad
karma’ in it." The next time she came over
I told her that I had burnt some incense and
sage and exorcised the badness out of it. 1
guess I can add furniture psychic to my
repartee.

Although it is now politically incorrect,
yes, [ am a couch potato. Who decided that
couch potato = bad ? Who cares about
political correctness? I mean, if we all ran
around worrying about the politically
correct thing to say, what would we be? Oh
yeah, that right, we’d be Americans. I love
being a couch potato and I love my couch!
There must be a psychological term for this
sickness but it escapes me. Besides,
everybody loves French fries rather they
want to admit it or not.



BLACK SWAMP BEEMER
BMW RIDERS OF TOLEDO January 2005

Editor Column

By Beth Schwartz

It has been four years that I have
been typing this newsletter. I hope you
have enjoyed the stories, the jokes, and
the laughable errors. There were times
when I thought I never get the
newsletter done, there were times when
I thought I’d never fit everything in.

The beginning of the riding
season the Colander is always full and
the hope of a new riding season of
laughs and memories is coming upon us
soon. The national is very close to us
this year and I hope most of you can
attend. A few more months of
northwestern Ohio weather. It was a
warm New Years and I ‘m sure the Die
Hard Delbert Already has at least that
first ride of the New Year in. For the
rest of us a few more months or maybe
a nice day in late February to take a
spin on the BMW. Hope the schedule is
full for you and I hope the promise of a
new riding season gets you through the
next few months. Time goes by quickly
enjoy the time you have because after
all we are only here for the blink of the
eye when it comes to time.

This was an interesting and fun
office to hold hope you all enjoyed it.
To Jim Hale Good Luck! Hope you
enjoy it!

That’s it!

The end!!!!111111!

Calendar of Events

January 8-9,2005 Ohio RA Winter
Hotel Camp Out, Southeast Regional
Meeting and Brunch

Reserve your room TODAY at the Historic Lafayette Hotel
in Mariettal We have a biock of 12 rooms (camp sites)
reserved (until December 26, 2004) for RA Members and
interested BMW riders who wish to stay over on Saturday
night. Call the Lafayette Hotel at 800.331.9337 and reserve
your room today by mentioning that you are with the
BMW Riders Assoc. Rooms start at $49 for a cabin room,
with a Queen room at $69 and with some other room

sizes available (plus tax). The Lafayette Hotel is a Grand
Riverboat Era Hotel right on the Ohio River Front at the
Muskingum River. Just beyond the hotel is Historic Hamar
Village with its' quaint brick streets. Also of interest is the
nearby Fenton Art Glass Factory and the Middleton Doll
Factory. Tour the ¢ity wearing something with the RA
logo, and you will find fellow members. We will all meet
in the hotel lobby on Saturday night for fun around the
campfire. Then, on Sunday morning enjoy a delicious all
you can eat breakfast buffet that will begin at 9:30 AM,
Sunday motiiing, in the Ohio Valley Room of the hotel at a
cost of $13.82 per person, Price includes fuil gourmet
buffet and your choice of beverage with tax and

gratuity included. We will hold a short meeting around
11:00 AM to plan the 2005 Ohio riding season and discuss
the state of the RA 6n local and national levels. The hotel
arrangements have been confirmed, so call now to

get the room you wish to have.

Bill Johnston i

BMW Riders Assoc. Ohio Region

eJanuary BMW Riders of Toledo
yearly Banquet is January 16™ at
6pm at Whitehouse Inn all are
welcome. Call Gary at 419-666-3126
See website at
www.bmwridersoftoledo.org

www.bmwra.org
www.bmwmoa.org

For Sale

2002 K1200 LTC

$16,500.00 COMPARED TO A
NEW ONE AT $21,250.20 THISA A
GOOD BUY

excellent condition 25k still has
warranty till April 05

419-271-0237

John
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Heard around Town
OH-RA Riders:

There is a new exclusive-BMW
Motorcycle dealer in the
Columbus area. The

General Manager is Bruce
Ridenour. Bruce invites you to
check out their

web site, or, better yet, ride
out to the shop and visit.

BMW Motorcycles of Columbus

3810 E. Broad St.

Whitehall, OH 43213-1142

(614) 239-1BMW (614-239-1269)
Voice
infolbmwmotorcyclesofcolumbus.co
m E-mail
http://www.bmwmotorcyclesofcolum
bus.com/ Web site

USED RECONDITIONED N.D.S. NEW
0.E.M. & AFTERMARKET PARTS & ACCESSORIES

BMW pis
614/837-1160 @

24 HR FAX: 614/837-0359

Service * Rebuilding * Restorations
Fully Equipped » Exclusively BMW
Factory+ Quality Paint & Striping

ONLINE CATALOG — ;—j
www.re-psycle.com wmmm W,

For all your BMW Parts & Accessory needs!

e Fr.and Sat - 10am, 5pm.
| Lithopolis, OH 43136 CLOSEDWEDNESDRY

\

/2 ThruR11-K12  UPSDaily Used BMW Cycles

240 W. Colymbus S, oo Tue.-Thi. t0am to7pm,

‘Q

| HONDA.YAMAHA.SUZUKI .
|

! 1557 Oak Harbor Rd., Fremont, Oh 43420

. Phone: 419-332- 9902 FAX: 419-332-1437
; Summer hours: M-W-F 10:00 to 6:00

Tue,-Thur, 10:00 to 8:00, Sat. 9:00 to 3:00
Closed Sunday & Monday

WE SERVICE BMW’s!

" Your *03 BMW MOC Club Membership Card will entitle
You to 10% off any parts or accessories!
We will gladly ship UPS!

Certified BMW Techniciam (Eric Kimpl) on Staff
Please Call Kathy for.an Appointment at
419-332-9902

Directions: Take the Ohio Turnpike to Exit 6 (Fremont.) Take SR53
south, just past the traffic light at Wal-Mart and Loew's (on your right)
take US20 west and get off at the very next exit(Stone Street/Oak Harbor
Road), at the K-Mart sign. Goleft (so.) at the traffic light off ramp. Take a




bmwmembership - BMWMembership

First Name Last Name Home Phone Workplace

ANDY PELC BMV734-981-1479

Daryl Apple 419-732-3407  darylappi@aol.com

Alan & Cassie Basting 419-666-8281 abasting@buckeye-express.com

Ron & Nancy Berry 419-898-1965  nancyb@toast.net

Don Bowlby

Jim Brower 419-836-7383  jbrower@toast.net

George Click

Edward Collins 419-874-2780 EDCOLLINS@ADELPHIA.NET

Lee Conkey 419-542-8177

Wayne Conkey 419-658-2670  BMWride@bright.net

Edwin Cook 419-691-5766

FRANK CRAWFORD  419-822-5315  SUNVEHICLE@HOTMAIL.COM

Merle & Nancy ~ Cunningham 419-472-4271  M-N-CUNNINGHAM-TOLEDO@WORLDNET.ATT.N

Chris Daeger 260-748-6600

JOHN DAEGER 419-399-5574  BMWA4JRD@PAULDING-NET.COM

Brian Dauer 419-537-1315

LARRY FAUNT 419-662-8627  FATLARRY@FAMVID.COM

Dale Foster 419-726-8117  flyhi@sbcglobal.net

Douglas Grosjean 419-287-4839

ALAN HAGEN 419-389-1433  STINKY:812@YAHOO.COM

MARK HAINEN 734-854-6909  mhainen@aol.com

Jim HALE 419-635-2469  JEHALEJR@EMAIL. TOAST.NET

CHRIS HANSELMAN 419-898-1303

Evert Haus

Gary Hayd el 419-666-3126 NAYSAYER@BMWRIDERSOFTOLEDO.CRG

DENNY HOHLFELDER 419-435-0090 DRHOHLFELDER@AOL.COM

Chris Jackson 419-353-2312

Wade & Belenda Kemp 419-352-0866 kemp@bmwridersoftoledo.org

BOB & MARILYN KLEAR

Edward Kovaleski 419-332-1150  edski@nwonline.net

Douglas Linker 419-855-4316  dougslink127@aol.com

Michel & Sonja  Litaiien 619-882-2943  motoheads@aol.com

Pat & Stephanie Lynch 734-242-3166  pjl919@charter.net

Owen Marshall 734-856-1743

Bart Mather 419-666-9292  b.mather@plastictechnologies.com

Carol McDole 419-893-6386  tootie21@msn.com

John & Donna MEESE 419-547-9329 JMEESE@WOH.RR.COM

LOIS Merzke 419-473-3900  merzkegl@hotmail.com

JAMES MILLER 419-829-4845  JMILLERS20@earthlink.net

Kirk & Valerie MONDAY 419-476-9667

John Mueller 419-382-5167

BRUCE NEAL

MARK NICHOLAS 419-244-1070  DANGERMAN7@TOAST.NET
PEIFFER 419-637-7778

ROBERT PIECHOCKI 419-825-1621  cheetahjeep@yahoo.com

MARK QUINN 419-877-4756  motoradder@adelphia.net

Howard Reash 419-473-2115

Sarah Reneau 419-877-4756  motoradder@adelphia.net
RE-PSYCLE 614-837-1160

Dean Roberts
ROMAN CYCLE ¢

BILL ROUTSON 419-385-6354  PENNSALES@buckeye-express.com



First Name

DEL

John & Patti
ELIZABETH
JULIE

Sue

DON & Carol
Tom

JIM & JOANNE
MIKE

Miile

Fred

Last Narr Home Ph

SCHIETS MOTOI419-332-9902
SCHWAB & Julie 419-836-9344

Schwab
SCHWARTZ
SCHWARTZ
Schwartz
SMITH

Tann
TAYLOR
TODD
Triges
Turner
Waggoner
WEBB
WOOD
WOODWARD

419-698-0828
419-836-3708
419-836-9344
419-693-1309
419-666-2528
419-866-5650
419-346-7571
419-483-9401
419-875-5375

216-398-8431

419-874-1027
419-866-5588

Workplace

BEEMERDUDES7@HOTMAIL.COM

BMWBIFFY@EARTHLINK.NET
PERFECTCHICK800@HOTMAIL.COM

crash@toast.net

ttoma2@att.net

MICHAEL@HMCLTD.NET

fandtturner@aol.com

BURNINGRIVER@MSN.COM

EAGLESSOAR1@JUNO.COM

wyoungp-3@msn.com

[ 3004 M oCuesh mom, o ;& 008 GOT, e’

Young

End:
10835 Waterville St
Whitehouse, OH
43571-9181 US

o MAP&%&#%&W ,

. Providonce 61

G i

g m

B e



